Mountain Library Network

Executive Board

Minutes

June 1, 2009

Call to Order:

Chair Vicky Terry called the meeting of the MLN Executive Board to order at 10:10 a.m. at the South Charleston Public Library.  Members present were:  Eva McGuire, Judy Gunsaulis, Tammy Richards, Joanna Thompson, Sarah Palfrey, Brian Raitz, Emilee Seese, Vicky Terry, and Ann Farr.  Guest: Johnny King.

Minutes:

Sarah moved that the minutes of the May 27 MLN Executive Board Meeting be approved.  Judy seconded the motion, and the minutes were approved as presented.  Eva moved that the minutes of the May 27 General Membership meeting be approved, with Emilee seconding the motion.  Those minutes were approved as presented also.

Committee Reports:
a. Circulation Committee – Emilee, chair of the committee, had nothing to present.  Brian pointed out that driver’s license numbers or college ID numbers are to be the only numbers used as a patron’s unique ID number.  These numbers are also often not put in correctly, making it impossible to use this information to check for duplicate patron registrations.  He mentioned other frequent errors that are showing up in patron records.  It was suggested that a list of common patron record errors be sent out.  Emilee said she would send out such a list.
b. Cataloging Committee - Vicky, chair of the cataloging committee, reported that two GMD had been added:  one for Braille and one for Videorecording (Blu Ray).  Heather has created a template for Braille items.
“Train the trainers” has been completed.  The training schedule has been changed from a two-day period to a once-a-week training for four weeks.  This will be a refresher training or training for new catalogers.  Mentors will be assigned to new catalogers for six months.  To schedule training, contact the Cataloging Committee chair.  Continuing Education credits for this training have not been set up yet.

There have been recent discussions regarding the number of Level 3 Cataloger positions throughout MLN.  MLN policy says that there can be 2 Level 3 Catalogers in large libraries, and 1 Level 3 Cataloger in all other libraries.  It was suggested that there should be some type of criteria or evaluation period for Level 3 Catalogers.

Brian moved that the Cataloging Committee devise criteria to be considered when moving Level 2 Catalogers to Level 3 Catalogers, with one criteria involving participation in Cataloging Committee meetings.  Eva seconded the motion and the motion passed.

c. OPAC Committee- Brian discussed how he had worked on limiting the scopes of searches on the OPAC to include only certain material types and library locations for his multiple branches.  He offered to do the same for other libraries if they desire.  He also reported that he is awaiting new invoices for Syndetics and LibraryThing.

d. Continuing Education Committee- No report.  Brian commented that the tutorials he has on his library’s website might be useful on the MLN website.  

Old Business:
a.  Concord University Letter- As per Concord’s request, the MLN Board sent another letter of support in their efforts to obtain grant money.
b. Authority Control- it has been decided to hold off on any authority control work until it is determined whether Clay County is going to join.  Clay County has sent a first letter of intent to join, but nothing more has been heard.   The last time authority work has been done was in June of 2005.
New Business:  

a.  Policy Changes- Brian requested that changes in policy should have a period of consideration before being voted upon.  Judy moved that the chair of a committee making a policy change recommendation make this information available to all MLN members for a 21-day review period before a MLN Board Meeting, where the recommendation would be discussed and voted upon.  Eva seconded the motion and the motion passed.
b. Time Limit on Millennium Upgrades- Judy commented that MLN needs to be more aggressive on Millennium Upgrades.  She pointed out that at the IUG Conference there were discussions of changes to upgrades that MLN doesn’t have yet.  Tammy mentioned that MLN is as up to date as it can be.  According to CS Direct 2007 is the last upgrade.  She tries to get the upgrade done within six months, but 2007 had problems, and Innovative has had problems with some of the latest upgrades.  To determine the latest release, members can check CS Direct.  Possible funding sources for an upgrade to Encore could include LSTA funds, as well as outside grants.  
The discussion then turned to considering whether or not MLN should look at other systems.  Ann volunteered to begin investigating the process to re-evaluate automation systems

c. Procedures for Non-Compliant Personnel/Libraries- Vicky reported that this topic was not ready for presentation to the MLN Board.
d. Election of Officers- Brian moved with Judy seconding that Joanna continue as Secretary.  Motion passed.  Under nominations for Chair Elect, Emile moved that Judy serve as Chair Elect.  Vicky seconded, and the motion passed.
Announcements:

The next MLN Board meeting will be held Monday, September 14 at the headquarters of Fayette County Public Libraries.


The meeting was adjourned at 12:00 p.m.

